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I VERY STRONGLY URGE you to vote OUGHT NOT TO PASS on LD1411, An 
Act to Modify the Laws Regarding Driver's License Applications.  You know the 
saying, if it looks, act and quacks like a duck...It's probably a duck.  Well, this piece 
of Legislation brings that to mind for me.  On the surface it appears to get the new 
people moving to Maine a Driver's License from Maine.  But, it doesn't have any 
rules or parameters that say that the person has to have SSN or residence or any of the
requirements for an ID that allows them to vote in election.  However, you can bet 
they will be encouraged to do so.  They're even making it a Class E crime if they don't
do it in 150-500 days of getting here.  What's the hurry?  Why are we pushing them to
do this if there isn't an ulterior motive....like using the ID to vote (AH the duck).  
They should be more interested in getting these people to work towards real 
citizenship, not imaginary citizenship!  They can get a SSN to get onto the welfare 
system as well.  Without ever putting a dime towards it by a job, buying a house, 
having a job, etc.  Let's make sure we treat these people with respect but also be 
respected by them.  Don't let them ruin their chances of ever being a citizen.  Make 
sure they do it the right way. Thank you, as I know they will also Thank you for 
voting OUGHT NOT TO PASS on LD 1411.  


